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Public Hearing 

Local Law Introductory No. A of 2022 

January 11, 2022 
 

 The Public Hearing on Local Law Introductory No. A of 2022 A Local Law 

imposing additional surcharges for telephonic communication was called to 

order by Chair Sauerbrey at 12:00 P.M. Eight Legislative members were present 

with Legislator Weston being absent. 

  

There were 9 people in attendance.   

 

 The Clerk read the legal notice as published in the official newspapers. 

 

 Chair Sauerbrey spoke. “To provide a little background information, this is 

a project we have been working on since 2019, so we have talked about this 

openly for three years. We submitted a request to the State and then because 

of COVID-19 there was a delay in moving this Bill through the State Legislature 

until this last fall when it was approved. The additional charge this law will 

implement will be used for the enhanced emergency communication system in 

the E911 Center. This will maintain the communication equipment and telephone 

services needed to provide an enhanced E911 emergency telephone system.  

The sum of both surcharges shall be $1.30 with the addition of the surcharges 

referenced here within.”    

 

There being no public comments, the hearing was adjourned at                           

12:02 P.M.  
 


